February 22, 1950 Mr. and Mrs. Robert Riggs 2046 Northeast 29th Street Oklahoma City, Oklahoma Dear Grandchildren: I have just received a letter from Blanche in which she wondered if I had received the genealogical data from you. This made me think that perhaps I had not acknowledged the receipt of the material. I was very glad to receive it and I am also glad to report that I am making considerable progress in the matter. I am delighted with the prospect of having another great grandchild, and with two such fine parents the baby will certainly be one to be proud of.

With love,